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IRP

INDEPENDENT RECONFIGURATION PANEL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 12 SEPTEMBER 2013
London

Present:

Lord Ribeiro


Chairman
Dr Shera Chok

Dr Nick Coleman 

Mr Glenn Douglas 
Ms Rosemary Granger

Ms Nicky Hayes

Ms Linda Pepper
Ms Linn Phipps 
Ms Gina Tiller
Mr Richard Jeavons

Chief Executive

Mr Martin Houghton

Secretary to Panel
Apologies: 

Ms Cath Broderick

Dr Fiona Campbell 
Dr Shane Duffy 

Ms Tessa Green

Dr Jane Hawdon

Ms Brenda Howard 

Mr John Parkes

Mr Hugh Ross
1
Introduction

1.1
The Chairman welcomed Members to the meeting. 
1.2
Gina Tiller would be completing her term of office with the Panel on 13 September 2013. Members expressed their thanks and appreciation to Gina for her immense contribution to the work of the Panel over the last 10 years. 

2
Declarations of interest

2.1
None.

2.2
Shane Duffy and Tessa Green had previously declared an interest in the Shaping a Healthier Future proposals and consequently would not be attending the meeting. 

3

Minutes of last meeting 
3.1
It was confirmed that the next meeting would take place on 14 November 2013. The minutes of the meeting on 23 May 2013 were otherwise agreed. 

4
Matters arising 
4.1
None.
5
Chairman’s update
5.1
The Panel’s initial assessment advice on the referral by Lincolnshire HSC about the East Midlands Ambulance Service Being the Best proposals had been accepted in full by the Secretary of State for Health and was published on the IRP website on 9 August 2013.

6
Shaping a Healthier Future – proposed changes to health services in north west London
6.1
The Secretary of State for Health had commissioned the IRP to undertake a full review of proposals for changes to health services in north west London. The proposals, known as Shaping a Healthier Future, seek to address the challenge of how to secure sustainable, high quality health services for residents of north west London. They include changes to acute hospital services as well as the development of enhanced out-of-hospital services. 
The proposals had been referred to the Secretary of State by Ealing Health and Adult Social Services Standing Scrutiny Panel (HASSSSP). A sub-group of the full IRP - consisting of Lord Ribeiro, Shera Chok, Rosemary Granger, Jane Hawdon, Nicky Hayes, John Parkes, Linn Phipps, and Gina Tiller - had been appointed to carry out the review. 
6.2
Sub-group members had visited all the hospital sites included within the proposals as well as other relevant locations. A total of 15 days of familiarisation and oral evidence taking had been undertaken – including with the Shaping a Healthier Future programme team, the Ealing HASSSSP, staff drop-in sessions, local MPs, patients, members of the public, campaigning groups, clinicians, representatives of professional bodies, local politicians, and other NHS officials. A large quantity of written evidence had been submitted and more than 1,000 members of the public had contacted the Panel to offer views by email, voicemail or letter. 
6.3
Members considered draft recommendations for inclusion in the report. Overall, Members considered that the Shaping a Healthier Future programme provided a suitable way forward. Improvements to out of hospital services should be implemented in parallel with changes to hospital services. Changes to A&E services at Central Middlesex and Hammersmith hospitals should be implemented as soon as possible. Further work was needed to determine the range of services to be provided at Ealing and Charing Cross hospitals. Close collaboration across hospitals was needed to ensure that A&E services at Ealing and Charing Cross hospitals could continue to function safely until a point was reached where change could be implemented. 
6.4
The Chairman thanked sub-group members and the panel secretariat for their hard work in completing the review to a very challenging timetable. The Panel’s advice was due to be submitted to the Secretary of State on 13 September 2013.

7
Proposals for Panel meeting on 14 November 2013
7.1
The meeting on 14 November would be followed by a development session reflecting on the Panel’s working processes, learning from reviews and the role of reconfiguration within the new NHS system. The NHS England Medical Director had been invited to attend and other guests were being approached. A draft programme for the session would be circulated to members and suggestions for other topics for discussion invited. 
8
Any other business
8.1
None.
9
Date of next meeting
9.1
Thursday 14 November 2013.
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